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APA Summer Camp Scholarships
The principal and assistant principal of the HB Adult School
presented two OVSD students with scholarships to the
Academy of Performing Arts (APA) Summer Camp. Kalea
Nichols, a 5th grader from Circle View, has been playing the
piano for many years and also loves to sing, dance and play
guitar. Yazmin Brito, a 5th grader from Westmont, is the top
clarinet player in the band and also participates in musical
theater. Both amazing students love the arts and are very
excited to attend the APA Summer Camp.

Jack Shaw Receives Lifetime
Achievement Award In Memoriam
The Board of Trustees presented a Lifetime Achievement
Award in memoriam for Jack Shaw, which his wife and partner,
Dr. Ellen Shockro, accepted on his behalf. Jack worked
tirelessly to bring about community empowerment and
renewal in the Oak View community.  He brought people
together to build credibility, trust, community involvement
and safety. He figured out how to bring much-needed services
to Oak View, such as educational programs, community service
programs, job training, a branch library, a family resource
center, a police substation, and medical and dental mobile
health clinics. He formed an organization with OVSD and
HBUHSD called El Viento, which provided academic support,
life experiences, college support and scholarships for many
students. It was the beginning of a successful model for
educational opportunities in Oak View. Jack was beloved, and
several people spoke on his behalf and stated that there are people in place to carry on his important work.

LCAP
Dr. Julianne Hoefer, Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services, provided the Board with an update on the
Local Control & Accountability Plan (LCAP) which was followed by a public hearing. There are three broad LCAP
goals with corresponding action steps: Pupil Outcomes & Conditions of Learning, Targeted Supports, and
Engagement. The next step is to finalize the LCAP, and the final plan will be agendized for Board approval on June
28. See the update here.

Budget
Assistant Superintendent Keith Farrow presented Ocean View’s 2022-23 Preliminary Budget to the Board, which will
come back for final approval on June 28. Components of the Preliminary Budget include general information,
assumptions, General Fund revenue, General Fund expenses, General Fund balance summary, and encroachment.
California is looking at very healthy public education funding in 2022-23 and the COLA is increasing. However, much
of the new funding is one-time money that does not rectify significant issues facing individual districts, e.g.,
declining enrollment, staffing, pension plan contribution increases, and economic uncertainties. The outlook for
next year is positive, but deficit spending is projected in following years. See the budget presentation here.

Next Board Meeting is June 28, 2022

https://www.ovsd.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=4277&dataid=14391&FileName=LCAP%20-%20Board%20Info%206-14-22.pdf
https://www.ovsd.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=2307&dataid=14392&FileName=Preliminary%20Budget%202022-23.pdf

